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Photographs that might otherwise be rejected for At A Glance are 
occasionally valuable for illustrating less traditional approaches to bird 
identification. This column has repeatedly emphasized the risks in making 
identifications based solely on single characteristics, and often noted that 
structural and behavioral features can be as useful as plumage coloration and 
pattern in making precise identifications.

This month’s photograph allows the thoughtful reader to apply pointers 
provided in Bird Observer’s August 1991 Stilt Sandpiper analysis. The pictured 
shorebird is clearly a species whose semiaquatic feeding style immediately 
removes any of the plovers as candidates. Plovers are typically terrestrial feeders 
who seek their prey visually rather than by the tactile probing characteristic of 
most of the more streamlined sandpipers. Unfortunately, the feeding bird’s head 
is submerged, so we cannot gain any clues from its bill structure or head pattern. 
Nonetheless, the bird’s body shape is clearly visible, and, as was suggested for 
the Stilt Sandpiper, shape can be a very useful clue in identification. Most 
noteworthy is the length of the bird’s folded wings, the tips of which are long 
enough to cross beyond the tail. Only two sandpipers, Baird’s Sandpiper and 
White-rumped Sandpiper, present such an appearance, thereby considerably 
reducing our choices.

Further examination of the photograph reveals that the scapulars, secondary 
wing coverts, and tertial feathers show broad, pale fringes to the feathers, 
producing a scalloped look that is very characteristic of juvenile shorebirds. 
More importantly, however, is the presence of some dusky spots along the sides 
beneath the folded wing. These spots, which are lacking in Baird’s Sandpiper, 
indicate that the pictured bird is a White-rumped Sandpiper (Calidris fuscicollis) 
in juvenile plumage.
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White-rumped Sandpiper Photo by Wayne R. Petersen
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Can you identify this bird?
Identification will be discussed in next issue’s AT A GLANCE.

We give avid birders something 
few binocular and 
telescope stores can.
Help.

We at the F.C. Meichsner Co. don't just 
talk to our customers about optical equip­
ment. We listen to them, too.

And when you've been listening to 
people for 72 years, you can't help but 
learn a thing or two.

Like what birders want in a pair of binoculars- 
and what they don't.

So when you're about ready for a new spot­
ting scope, binoculars, or repairs on equipment 
you already own, give us a call.

We accept most major credit cards, and we'd be happy 
to let you do most of the talking.

f t  F.C. Meichsner Co.
182 Lincoln St., Boston, M A  02111 
(617) 426-7092


